
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

As we come to the end of another school year, we wanted to take a moment to say a heartfelt thank 

you for your ongoing support and engagement. 

Your involvement plays a vital role in your child’s success, and we’re incredibly grateful for the 

strong partnership we have with our Pupil Premium families. Whether it's attending meetings, 

encouraging attendance, supporting learning at home — it all makes a difference. 

This year has brought many successes across the school. From excellent progress in the classroom to 

increased participation in clubs, trips, and enrichment activities, our students have shown real 

resilience, growth, and achievement. We’re especially proud of the ways in which our Pupil Premium 

students have contributed to the wider school community — academically, socially, and creatively. 

As we look ahead to the next academic year, we’re excited to continue building on this progress. We 

remain fully committed to ensuring every student has the opportunity to thrive, and we’ll continue 

to work closely with you to remove any barriers to learning and wellbeing. 

If you or your child need any support — with uniform, equipment, school trips, learning, or wellbeing 

— please don’t hesitate to reach out. We are always here to help, and any support is offered 

confidentially and with care. We are also pleased to notify parents that the household support fund 

has returned, further information can be found on our website.  

I’m pleased to let you know that I’ll be starting my maternity leave in September 2025. During my 

absence, Emma Greenfield will be stepping into the role of Designated Teacher for the year ahead. 

Wishing you and your family a restful and enjoyable summer break. We look forward to seeing your 

child back in school, ready for a successful year ahead. 

RHIAN DEMPSEY 

ASSOCIATE ASSISTANT HEAD TEACHER 

(DIRECTOR OF STANDARDS & STUDENT 

PROGRESS) 

T: 01625 871811 

E: rdempsey@poyntonhigh.org.uk 
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